Lakeview Improvement Society Beach Meeting Minutes
June 22, 2024

Attendees:  President Dan Zimmermann, board members Kathy Rodriquez, Katie Pina-Enokian, Sean Callahan and Marc Plaisted, plus 10 members
 	For Tara, Kathy gave Treasurer’s report: 
  Balance: $31,754.17.  This balance is prior to 2 sprays being paid for and dock install.  Each spray is approximately $2450. and dock install is approximately $1000.  The Maine state fee was paid- $35.  and Dan was reimbursed $86.84 for a new weight for the raft.  
LIS member Lance suggested looking into putting some monies into a CD at a local bank to accrue interest.  He said he would look into it.  
Dan said that Bob May is making another kayak rack for the beach that will be ready by August 2024.  We appreciate Bob volunteering his time and skill for this. 	 
Elections: Since this year is an election year, Dan asked for nominations or volunteers for the board for next two years.  Dan was renominated for president, as was Tara for treasurer.  Kathy was nominated as secretary.  Lance Tushim volunteered for the board. 
100th Anniversary Supper is Saturday July 27th at 6pm.  The location is directly across from the beach path on Ward’s Cove.   This is a catered event that MUST be RSVP’d to.   Please go to the website www.liswardscove.com and rsvp. If you have problems with that, please email me, let me know by text (727-612-3343), or come by my camp (40 Wards Cove).  There is a 6 people limit per household. If you have more than 6 people attending from your camp, it will cost $30.00 per person.  Ages 5 and under free.  Tickets to the supper will be given out prior to July 27th that each person will need for food.   Deadline to RSVP to the 100th Supper is July 13, 2024.   We also have a live band for this event.    
100th Anniversary hoodies and t-shirts may be purchased on our website too. Deadline to purchase these is June 30, 2024!   
If you want any photos from the last 100 years in the slide show, please email them or give them to me.  Deadline to receive photos is July 21, 2024. That is a hard deadline. 
We want this to be a fun time of fellowship and to look back at all the wonderful memories of our LIS members!
Beach: Each household will receive a bag that has a flag and memo of beach standards inside of it.  The flag is for your friends or renters to use when they go to the beach.  There has been an ongoing issue of people using our private beach who are not authorized to use it.  We want your friends or renters to feel welcomed.  Please have them place it beside their chair.   Please keep our beach clean (what bring in/bring out).  As a reminder, NO smoking on the beach.  Also the LIS beach boundary begins  just east of the light pole and swim area ropes.
   A concern was brought up about handicapped people being able to park by the beach path on Sandbar Rd.  It was said that anyone can drop off or pick up at that location, but since it is a narrow road, cars and golfcarts cannot be parked there. 
Dues: If you haven’t paid dues, please do on the website, or you can give check to me.  
The next meeting is Saturday July 27th at 10am on the beach.   
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